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Diary Dates 

• Monday 8th January- Start of Term  

• Friday 2nd February NSPCC Numbers Day 

• Friday 9th February- End of term  

• Monday 19th February- INSET Day- children not in school 

• Tuesday 20th February – Start of Spring 2 

 
Acting Head 

Message 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 Good afternoon to all of you, 

 

Firstly, I would like to apologise with the dates mix up in last week’s newsletter- I have put the month of 

February back into the St Thomas calendar! 

 

The children have all been busily getting on in their classrooms this week, and have enjoyed getting to grips 

with the new topic areas for this term. Hopefully you will have all now received your class newsletters 

explaining to you all about what your child/ren will be learning and hopefully you will see the wide variety of 

topic areas we cover. In the interests of transparency and so you as parents can see what we are working 

hard to ensure we move the school to Ofsted ‘good’ or better grade, I will begin to share with you some 

snippets of changes in systems, people and procedures over the course of the next few weeks.  

 

This half-term, you will also begin to see Mrs Meade spending some more time in and around school. It was 

lovely to see her this week and I know the children were all happy and excited to see her back in the 

building. Her return will be phased over the half-term- I will keep you updated when our own roles will 

revert back.  

 

Thank you for all your support and have an enjoyable weekend.  

  

Mrs Goddard                                                                                                                                            #teamthomas 

Collective 

Worship 

 

In Collective Worship this week we celebrated the classes who were noticed for their 

smart, sensible and silent lining up and walking around school- well done to 5JF, 5S, 

1M and 4A who were all picked for impressing. 

We also read the story of Alex and the lion pit and how he believed God would help 

him, and thought about how he was brave even if he was the odd one out. We looked 

at our voted for school challenge this week- making the dining room a nice place for 

all. We will find out on Monday which classes and children were spotted doing this 

‘From Tiny Seeds Grow Mighty Trees’ 

FOST 

requests and 

information 

Please keep checking for communication from FOST about their next events.   

Reception This week in reception we have been 
learning all about how people have 
travelled to the moon in space rockets. We 
have enjoyed making our very own space 
rockets and moon pictures. We also have 
had a special visitor this week Rev. Ian 
who came to share with us the story of 
Jesus' calming the storm. 



Year 1 Year 1 have been looking at place value to 20 this week. We have 
been looking at teen numbers and have used tens frames to help us. 
Some children took their maths outside on Thursday. 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 This week we have been looking at road safety in PSHE. We 
discussed what we already know about crossing the road and 
talked a lot about when it is safe and unsafe to cross. We learnt the 
Green Cross Code and then we went outside to practice it. 

Year 3 In art this week, Year 3 have been using the hatching technique to sketch 
images of ammonites.  The children also had the opportunity to observe 
some real ammonite fossils that Mrs Tabssum brought in to show them. 

Year 4  In science, Year 4 have been learning about solids, liquids and gases. This 

week we looked at melting, freezing, evaporating and condensing. We held 

chocolate buttons in our hands and watched them melting  from solids to 

liquids. We then enjoyed getting rid of the evidence! 

Year 5  The Year Fives 
embraced the cold and 
spent a morning at the 
local allotment 
(Woodscape, in Dyson 
Woods). It was bitterly 
cold however the 
children had a fabulous 
time and were so well 

behaved. They also created their own mini-allotments in 
class, to care for and hopefully reap their rewards as the weeks pass. We hope to adopt part of 
the allotment and will consider an after school club whereby children can take turns going and 
caring for their own allotment space in Woodscape. 

Year 6 Year 6 have using Google Classroom to begin creating their own 
website pages and contents. This was a really interesting lesson that 
the pupils excelled in. We are looking forward to seeing where this 
scheme of work takes us. 

Attendance We continue to monitor attendance and we are identifying persistent absentees. 

(less than 90%) We are keenly aware that there may be genuine and compelling reasons for 

pupil absence and the monitoring involves working with families to remove barriers and 

support pupils in their school attendance 



 


